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March 19, 2024 

Dear Congressional Republicans, 

 

During the State of the Union, President Biden proposed putting American troops in danger to 

establish a so-called “temporary port” off the coast of Gaza. This proposal is unconscionable. 

You must defund this proposal in the next appropriations bill that becomes law. 

If Hamas truly cared about Gazans, it would not have started this war. Hamas could end this war 

today by releasing the hostages and surrendering unconditionally. We all know that Hamas – not 

Israel – is delaying and stealing humanitarian aid intended for refugees, while simultaneously 

repurposing the aid for its war against Israel. It is Hamas, not Israel, that is fully responsible for 

all the civilian suffering and deaths in Gaza.  

The United States should be supporting Israel in its mission to eliminate Hamas, not using 

American troops to prop up Hamas. 

This plan would leave American troops vulnerable to attacks by Hamas and other terrorist groups 

intent on murdering Americans. This is not in our national interest. Our service members’ lives 

are too precious to risk a repeat of Abbey Gate or the 1983 Beirut Barracks Bombings. 

We all know that President Biden’s temporary port is about shoring up an extreme antisemitic base 

that he views as requisite to win in November. The President should never put American troops in 

harm's way to simply win an election. 

At a time when U.S. resources are stretched thin defending American interests against totalitarian 

regimes, we should not be helping one survive. 

We demand that you make every effort to defund President Biden’s proposed temporary port in 

the upcoming appropriations bill.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Paul Teller      Dr. Gabriel Scheinmann 

Executive Director     Executive Director* 

Advancing American Freedom   Alexander Hamilton Society 

 

Morton Blackwell     Daniel Pipes 

Chairman      President 

Conservative Leadership PAC   Middle East Forum 

 

Morton Klein      Joel Griffith 

President      Co-Chair 

Zionist Organization of America   Young Jewish Conservatives 
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Ilya Shapiro      Josh Hammer 

Director of Constitutional Studies*   Senior Editor-At-Large* 

Manhattan Institute     Newsweek 

 

Ruthie Jaffe Lieberman    David Wurmser 

Co-Founder      Director 

The Yes! Israel Project    The Middle East Program 

 

Aharon Friedman     Dan Schneider 

Former Senior Adviser    Vice President for Free Speech 

Treasury Department     The Media Research Center 

 

Jonathan M. Alexandre    Derek Kreifels 

Senior Counsel for Government Affairs  Chief Executive Officer* 

Liberty Counsel     State Financial Officers Foundation 

 

Ron Armstrong     Kristen A. Ullman 

President      President 

Stand Up Michigan     Eagle Forum 

 

Steve King      Allen Roth 

Former Representative    President 

U.S. Congress      Secure America Now 

 

Ethan Peck      Eli M. Gold 

Associate      President  

Free Enterprise Project    Gold Institute for International Strategy 

 

The Honorable George K. Rasley, Jr.   Barbara Ledeen 

Managing Editor     Retired 

ConservativeHQ.com     Senate Staffer 

 

 

 

 


